2020/01/16

LABOURACTION UPDATE

NOTICE — CLASSES CANCELLED —NO SCHOOL FOR ELEMENTARY STUDENTS ON TUESDAY, JANUARY 21. 2020

Dear Parent(s) and Guardian(s),

The Elementary Teachers’ Federation of Ontario (ETFO) which represents all teachers in Superior-
Greenstone District School Board’s elementary schools will be engaging in a one-day withdrawal of
instruction and services from a selected number of school Boards in Ontario, including SGDSB on

Tuesday January 21, 2020.

This withdrawal is in response to the continued labour negotiations that are occurring between ETFO and the
Ministry of Education. ETFO has been engaging in escalating withdrawal of services during the school day and have
now begun rotating, one-day, full withdrawal of instruction and services throughout the province.

Classes will be cancelled at Superior-Greenstone District School Board elementary schools on
Tuesday January 21, 2020. There will be no school for students at the following schools: Manitouwadge
Public School, Margaret Twomey Public School, Terrace Bay Public School, Schreiber Public School, George
O’Neill Public School, Dorion Public School, Beardmore Public School, BA Parker Public School, Nakina Public
School, and Marjorie Mills Public School.

High Schools are not affected by this job action, and high school classes will be in full session.



